Meeting Minutes of the Border 2012 Taskforce for the Tijuana River Watershed 

Camino Real Hotel, “Alcatraces” Conference Room
November 17th, 2005, Tijuana, B.C., Mexico
Co-chairs: Laura Silvan and Elsa Saxod
I. Welcome and Opening Remarks, Laura Silvan welcomed attendees, thanking them for their attendance, and asked everyone to please use microphones when speaking, as the meeting was being recorded for the purpose of the Minutes. She expressed that this was a very well-balanced group, with attendance from both sides of the border. 
Self-Introductions
II. Border 2012 Funding and Objectives of the Breakout Group Sessions. Doug Liden handed out a document regarding Border 2012 funding to attendees. He explained that EPA would provide 1.5 million dollars in funding to Border 2012 projects this year. EPA is requesting that Taskforces prepare a 1-page summary of different projects that would help support EPA priority areas, as well as the goals and objectives of the Border 2012 plan. He added that during this session they would do an exercise to develop such a summary. The deadline for presenting the 1-page summaries to EPA will be December 9th. The Summary must include the title and description of the project, how the project will comply with the 2006 priority areas and the goals and objectives of Border 2012, and a project results timeline. They should also include a budget proposal, a contact person, as well as who might be a good person or group to carry out the work. 
Projects will be ranked according to how well they support Border 2012 goals and objectives and 2006 priority areas. He mentioned that Katherine had highlighted areas which might prove appropriate for this group (and the subgroups into which they will divide for the exercise) in support of said goals and objectives and priority areas.

As a second step, a three-page proposal of those projects that would likely qualify for funding would have to be submitted by January 20th.

He added that the $1.5 million would be for all of Region IX and for all the different areas (water, air, waste, etc.), and thus the amount of funding granted to any one project will be of approximately $25,000 - $75,000. 
He added that the e-mail in the handouts was incorrect, and his correct e-mail address is: liden.douglas@epa.gov, in case anyone had any questions after the date of the meeting.

He shared that there will be a Regional Co-chairs Meeting on December 14th, during which the Co-chairs and Taskforce leaders will have an opportunity to look over some of the proposals and decide what the main priorities might be. 
He also asked that people not be discouraged if their project is not chosen to receive funding from EPA, since the exercise of writing the proposal is still helpful, given that there are other sources of funding out there (academic institutions, other EPA funds, etc.).

He was asked if, during the last round of RFPs, EPA had indicated the reasons why certain projects were not funded, and if so, how such information might be obtained. 

Doug Liden responded that although he was not involved in the process the previous year, his understanding was that the main reason some projects did not receive funding was because they did not support the Border 2012 goals and objectives, or at least the connection was not made very clear. He added that the funds would be disbursed through BECC in Ciudad Juárez, first, to allow Mexican entities to obtain funding directly, and second, so the Taskforces could weigh in as to which are good priority areas or good projects that ought to be funded.
He was asked whether funding could be requested for educational materials, to which he responded that in the last page of the handout, there was a section on Environmental Education, and a proposal could be submitted to Dave Fege under this section. 
III. Division into Subgroups and Drafting of a 1-Page Border 2012 Proposal. The group was asked to break up into groups according to the following areas: water, ecology, air, socioeconomic aspects, and waste. Laura Silvan expressed that this would be an important exercise for defining key priority areas for the TRW.
Katherine asked everyone to hand in their written one-page proposals at the end of the meeting, adding that she would type them up and return them. She reminded everyone that although the deadline was December 9th, the proposals would still have to be translated, and she would in turn submit them to the appropriate EPA contact person.
Jose Luis Morales shared that the World Water Forum would be held in Mexico City in March, 2006, adding that he felt it might be a good idea for this group to send a Communiqué or a representative to inform them of the work being done in the border region.

The response was that although it was a good idea, time constraints for presenting proposals might be an issue, since those who wish to participate need to present their proposals by mid-December.

IV. Brief Presentations of Proposals by Subgroup Coordinators. The groups presented the following proposals:
Water—

	Name
	Organization
	Telephone
	Email

	Richard Wright
	SDSU
	619-594-5466
	wright@geography.sdsu.edu

	Juan Javier Colín C.
	CILA
	664-631-3770
	jcolin@cilamexeua.gob.mx

	Doug Liden
	EPA
	415-972-3406
	liden.douglas@epa.gov

	Emilio de la Fuente
	Consulting Engineer
	
	edelafue1@gmail.com

	Fernando Chacon
	FUMEC
	
	chacon@fumec.org.mx

	Alberto Pombo
	COLEF
	664-631-6310
	oapombo@colef.mx

	Karen Bane
	Coastal Conservancy
	510-286-0992
	kbane@scc.ca.gov

	Mark Dodero
	Recon
	619-308-9333
	mdodero@recon-us.com

	Ben McCue
	Wildcoast
	619-423-8665 ext. 208
	Benjamin@wildcoast.net

	Anne McEnany
	ICF
	858-677-2915
	anne@icfdn.org


· Technical assistance for water and wastewater treatment plants 
· Supporting Best Practices in Erosion Control and Stormwater management for Decision Makers in the TRW.

· Ecoparque Water Reclamation Project Upgrading

· Construction of an artificial wetland area for the Tecate River, to serve as complementary tertiary treatment for the Municipal WWTP and as an educational/demonstrative project for the Tecate River Park Project.

Ecology—

	Name
	Organization
	Telephone
	Email

	
	
	
	

	Bruce Hanson
	Recon
	619-247-4520
	bhanson@recon-us.com

	Tracy Cline
	County of San Diego
	
	tracy.cline@sdcounty.ca.gov

	Carlos Gracia
	
	
	c_gracia@yahoo.com

	Katherine Comer
	SDSU
	619-594-5423
	kcomer@projects.sdsu.edu

	Ron Saenz
	SANDAG
	619-699-1922
	rsa@sandag.org


· Binational Planting Day

· Los Laureles Restoration 

·  “Cañón del Matadero” Ecotourism Park
Ecology group—don’t forget to sign up for the “Eco” listserv at http://mailman.sdsu.edu/mailman/listinfo/eco. 

Waste—

	Name
	Organization
	Telephone
	Email

	Laura Silvan
	PROFEA
	(52–664) 630-9281
	laurie@proyectofronterizo.org.mx

	Jose Carmelo Zavala
	CIGA
	664-900-7334
	jzavala@telnor.net

	Alonso Hernandez
	DGE
	624-70-00 ext 2274
	alhernandez@baja.gob.mx

	Elsa Saxod
	City of San Diego
	(619) 533-6588
	esaxod@sandiego.gov


· Reduction of Waste in the 
· Remediation of the Alamar River
Air—

	Name
	Organization
	Telephone
	Email

	Saúl Guzmán
	SEMARNAT
	664-900-2004 and 5
	saul.guzman@semarnat.gob.mx

	Sara Johnson
	IRSC-SDSU
	619-594-5423
	sjohnson@projects.sdsu.edu


· Meteorological Assessment of the Tijuana River Watershed 
Socioeconomics—

	Name
	Organization
	Telephone
	Email

	Gabriel Sánchez 
	Devi, A.C.
	664-682-59-23, 664-19-28-661
	gabriels@tenor.net

	Paul Ganster
	SDSU
	619-594-5423
	pganster@mail.sdsu.edu

	Gabriela Carrillo
	SCERP/CIPAS
	619-534-0856
	gcarrillo@projects.ssdsu.edu

	Daniel Dominguez
	FLP
	665-654-4125
	ddominguez@fundacionlapuertaac.org

	Hector González Preazo
	FLP
	665-654-4125
	hpicazo@fundacionlapuertaac.org

	R. Mitchel Beauchamp
	Pacific Southwest Biological
	619-477-5333, 664-648-9819
	mitch@psbs.com

	José Luis Morales
	ECO-SOL Educacion y Cultura Ecológica, A.C.
	686-39-56, 686-36-87
	ecosol@telnor.net, ecosolmx@yahoo.com.mx


· Strengthening of the environmental education and training program in Tecate’s Las Piedras Environmental Education Center, as part of their integration as a model program for the Baja California State Environmental Education, Training, and Dissemination Plan.

· Proposal of having the Environmental Education and Training Program as a model curriculum for K-6.

Additional proposals from outside the Task Force: 

California Value Integrated Network (CALVIN) for the California-Baja California Border, UC Davis

After the presentations, Doug Liden made the comment that the results indicated in the one-page summaries must be measurable. He mentioned that in the case of education, for example, it was difficult to measure the results because they are more intangible. He suggested including the number of people who would be educated, what the curriculum would include; in the case of erosion control, how many acres would be benefited, etc.

Richard Wright shared that the TRW website continues to be improved. They are currently uploading water quality information as to who is collecting data, the types of data being collected, etc. He asked attendees to visit the website and answer a questionnaire (currently only in English, although it will eventually be translated into Spanish) and send comments as to its content electronically.
V. Wrap-Up/Date of Next Meeting. Elsa Saxod congratulated everyone for their hard work at the meeting, and confirmed Thursday, February 9th, 2006 as the date for the next meeting, which will be held at Camino Real Hotel from 10:00-12:00.
Session adjourned.
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